
Merv Rosser: An Historical Tribute 

One of the benefits of having digitised all the ORSNZ newsletters is that we can now more easily 

track the contributions made by our members. The following snippets follow Merv Rosser as he first 

joins the ORSNZ, and then becomes engaged in various committees. He sets up and becomes the 

first chairman of the Auckland branch, and is then elected to the role of President. This is followed 

by retirement and the recognition of his contributions through the awarding of an Honorary Life 

Membership, only the second ever made by the society. 

Andrew Mason 
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Note: The “member” referred to is almost certainly Prof David Ryan. 
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‐‐‐‐ text of some selected items ‐‐‐‐ 

 

 
1973 Newsletter 
COUNCIL NOTES 
From the Council Meeting of October 26 held immediately 
after the  
Annual General Meeting, 
1, Dr Daellenbach (Canterbury Chairman) and Mr Rosser 
(Auckland  
Chairman) were co-opted to the Council 
 
1970 Newsletter: VOL. 9 NO.3. 
New Auckland Committee is as follows:  
Chairman - Mr M.S. Rosser; Secretary - Mr M.G. Dodgson; 
Treasurer - Mr K.C. Nutsford; Members - Messrs R. Elder, C.D. 
Johanson, M. Purdie, R. Simpson and B.R. Slocombe 
 
1991 Newsletter 
Merv Rosser recently retired from Auckland University, and the Council and 
Auckland Branch felt this was an appropriate time to bestow on him 
Honorary Life Membership of the ORSNZ 
 
July 1971 Newsletter: New Members 
GENERAL NOTES 



The membership of the society is increasing rapidly and the 
following 
new members give us a membership of over  
200 
at present. 
Mervyn Rosser School of Eng. - Auckland 
 
1970 Newsletter 
Auckland Branch Inaugural Meeting 
A meeting of Auckland members and interested parties was held 
on the 3rd 
of June to discuss the feasability of the formation of an 
Auckland Branch 
of the Society. The meeting was attended by approximately 60 
people 
with some 25 apologies. Tony Vignaux the Society President 
addressed 
the meeting and a steering committee was elected to 
investigate possible 
branch status further 
This committee comprised  
B. Slocombe 
G. Holms 
M. Rosser 
K* Nutsford 
R. Elder 
M* Dodgson 
 
 
March 1985 Newsletter: 
The 1984 AGM saw significant chan 
ges to Council. Yours truly re 
places Sue Nicoll as Newsletter  
Editor. Sue has decided to devote  
more time to deer recovery in the  
wops. My running colleague, Bruce  
Benseman replaced Prof Merv Rosser  
as Society President. A well-known  
correspondent profiles both in  

this issue 
 
March 1985 Newsletter: 
M E R V R O S S E R - P A S T P R E S I D E N T 
Last October, Prof Merv Rosser 
resigned as ORSNZ President after 
holding the position for 4 years. 
He was the first out-of-Wellington 
president. It was a bold move for 
the Society." says Merv. But it 
it worked and it brought Welling 
ton and Auckland closer together. 
Under his leadership, Auckland 
Branch grew to 52 members, and 



total ORSNZ membership inched up 
from 200 to 212. Merv constantly 
pushed for higher subscriptions. 
"We seldom value something which 
costs us little," he says. "We 
need more money to attract over 
seas visitors and to upgrade the 
newsletter." While Merv was Presi 
dent, famous names like Rolfe Tom 
linson and Harvey Wagner visited 
New Zealand; and the newsletter 
blossomed into colour (and shed 
editors like snakeskins). 
[One of Merv's treasured memories 
iwas the Royal reception in 1983. 
f"I want to see Prince Charles and 
Princess Di," he said. 
tORSNZ appreciates Merv's work and 
leadership. Council remembers his 
warmth and his guidance 
 
 
1981 June Newsletter 
A Solicited Resume o f ORSNZ President 
Associate Professor M.S. R osser 
Mervyn Rosser,*an old-boy of Mt. Albert  
Grammar School, completed his tertiary  
education with a double degree as Master  
of Science with Honors in Mathematics and  
a Batchelor of Music at the then Auckland  
University College of the University of  
New Zealand. 
His career in "communications" began in the  
1950's with periods of service as a secon 
dary school teacher of mathematics first at  
Pukekohe High School and then back at Mt.  
Albert Grammar. In 1962 he joined the  
staff of the Mathematics Department at the  
University of Auckland and the following  
year became a foundation staff member of  
the new Department of Theoretical and  
Applied Mechanics in the School of Engineer 
ing. As Associate Professor in the Depart 
ment, he has served, on a number of occa 
sions, as acting Head and is highly regarded  
both as a teacher and as an administrator. 
For many years Merv has been the mainstay of  



the Auckland Branch of ORSNZ helping to form  
the branch in 1971 and serving as Chairman  
from 1973 till 1977. He has also served  
for 4 years as the Auckland delegate on  
ORSNZ Council. 
Merv continues his lifelong interests in the  
Church and in music, making valuable contri 
butions in both areas. One member of ORSNZ*  
remembers listening from his bed as a very  
young boy to a rather younger MSR sharing the  
music making at late-night teacher's parties.  
Such events do not feature quite as regularly  
nowadays, byt perhaps the 1981 Conference  
Dinnier could be followed (or preceded) by a  
Presidential performance of popular piano  
prelude 
 
* This will be David Ryan! (AJM) 
 


